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Jessica St. Martin, Parks and Recreation Director

Consideration

Considerations

Consider Relocating the Historical Structures Within the future DC

& Frances Linn Park (Project 25-21)

The first phase in the development of the future DC & Frances Linn Park will require two of the historic

buildings on site, the old jail and the old post office/doctor's office, to be relocated approximately 300 feet

towards the historic train depot.  These structures will be resituated on a new foundation and are set to

become attractions in the park's "Main Street" museum area.

Relocating these buildings is an essential part of Phase 1 and will require precise planning, specialized

equipment, and expert execution to safely and successfully transport them to their new permanent sites.

Staff received informal bids from Oldham House Movers, and Elite Structural Movers. The quote received

for Elite Structural Movers is $20,000. and the quote for Oldham Movers is $15,000.

I make the recommendation to award the bid to Oldham Movers for the cost of 15,000. This company is in

closer proximity to Rowan County, which is cost-efficient and more accessible to meet our timeline needs.

The funding for this project is recommended to be expended from the Restricted DC and Frances Linn

Park account.


